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TOWN OF WESTMINSTER
11 South Street
WESTMINSTER, MASSACHUSETTS 01473
(978) 874-7409  Fax (978) 874-7460
BOARD OF HEALTH

                           MINUTES FOR MARCH 8, 2018 BOH MEETING

In Attendance: Board of Health Members: Dr. Michael Popik, Chairman, Mr. Edward Simoncini, Administrative Assistant Ms. Joyce Lucander; Health Agent Ms. Elizabeth Swedberg; Assistant Health Agent Ms. Rita McConville
Guests: Ms. Julie Belliveau, Personnel Administrator; Mr. Chris Mackenzie, Whitman & Bingham Engineering, Mr. Thomas Torrans, Crocker Pond Committee.
4:30 p.m. Dr. Popik announced that the meeting was open and was being recorded by Ms. Lucander.
4:30 p.m. Mr. MacKenzie, Whitman & Bingham; 8 Partridge Hill Road request Local Upgrade Approvals:

Reduction of separation from ESHWT: 4 feet required, 3 feet proposed- 310 CMR 15.4050(1)(h)

Use of sieve analysis instead of a perc 310 CMR 15.405 (1)(i). The Board looked over the plan with Mr. MacKenzie. The Board was all in favor of the variances. 

Voucher was approved and signed for Haley Construction for the septic loan program payment for 57 Lake Drive East.
Vouchers were approved and signed for Ms. Swedberg February gas mileage, Ms. Lucander February gas mileage and mailing of flu forms, Ms. McConville February gas mileage, reimbursement for pool/spa operator  certification course, MHOA March 15th  meeting on Mass Housing Court.
4:45 p.m. In open meeting the Board voted to go into Executive Session to have a discussion of formulating an employment offer with Ms. Belliveau for the Health Agent. Mr. Simoncini aye, Dr. Popik aye. The Board announced to those present that they would reconvene in open session.

5:18.p.m.Open session Mr. Simoncini made the motion that the Health Agent position will be a grade 6 step 7 working 35 hours a week. Dr. Popik seconded the motion. 
5:20 p.m. 180 State Road East update on solar installation. Mr. Simoncini discussed how solar planning and installation is allowed everywhere in town. A site plan review is part of the bylaws in town. The letter that the Board of Health had sent to the Planning Dept. was to deny allowing a special permit, which was not the case. Mr. Simoncini will be meeting with Mr. Gendron Consultant, to discuss this further. Mr. Begley LSP for Northrop Grumman Corporation and Mr. Gendron were both in agreement that the cadmium levels were very low based on what Mr. Begley had written in his review of solar system plans and knowledge of the disposal site, “the solar project will not exacerbate risks, not interfere with the efficient, expeditious, and safe conduct of response actions at the disposal site”. Mr. Simoncini called MEPA regarding this decision and the site.  MEPA indicated they were going to contact DEP to get a better understanding and get back to the Board of Health .The Board and Mr. Torrans concerns are that clear cutting of trees would get the contaminated water moving toward the wetland areas. Ms. McConville & Mr. Torrans will get permission to do a walk. Mr. Simoncini & Mr. Torrans will be meeting on Monday with Mr. Begley to discuss the areas of concern.
5:38 p.m. Agents Update:
1. Meadows at West Hill Condominiums. Mr. Hall reviewed the cameraing of the lines. Dr. Popik asked about the audio alarm, why nothing has been done.
2. Leominster State Forest was issued a well permit.
3. A few vials of vaccine remaining.

5:43 p.m. Review Preliminary: 9 lot subdivision plan with Lead the Way Development Corp. this is off of  Narrows Road. The Board looked at the plot plan on the plan it has an existing home if this home has a septic and well it would need to have a title v inspection and a designated reserve area before lots can be split. The subdivision would have to meet the requirement of no variances for septic & wells. 
Discuss zoning by-law changes for May Town Meeting. Prepare recommendation for Planning Board.  The Board was ok with the changes.

Discuss Tobacco Regulation edits. Ms. Hamlett was working on the edits that were conflicting; she will be attending a future meeting.
Westminster’s Zoning Options for Recreational Marijuana. The Board discussed the options. Board has no official opinion. 
 Dr. Popik signed for the Region 2 Steering Committee for Ms. McConville to represent the town.

Old Business:

5 South Shore Road Dr. Popik said that Attorney Blake has started the litigations.
6:17 p.m. Dr. Popik made the motion to adjourn. Mr. Simoncini seconded the motion. All were in favor.
6:17 p.m. Meeting adjourned
             Dr. Michael Popik                                 Edward Simoncini                            
___________________________     _______________________________                                                  
            Dr. Michael Popik         
                  Edward Simoncini

        
Minutes were signed by Board members on 6/6/2018                         Original signatures on file in BOH office.
Attachments:

8 Partridge Hill Road septic plan
8 Partridge Hill Road sieve analysis

8 Partridge Hill Road 9A Application for Local Upgrade Approval

Westminster’s zoning options for recreational marijuana

Proposed zoning amendments for May 2018 annual town meeting

How local & state tobacco policies intersect with adult use of marijuana

Quarterly project status report Cresticon Westminster Site

